GRANARD  MUNICIPAL DISTRICT
Minutes of Meeting of Granard Municipal District held in the ’98 Hall, Ballinamuck on Tuesday, 26th July  2016 at 3.30 p.m.

CATHAOIRLEACH:
Councillor Michael Carrigy.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Councillors – Paraic Brady,  Luie McEntire.


Martin Mulleady and P.J. Reilly.                                                 

IN ATTENDANCE: 

Mr. Paddy Mahon, Chief Executive.





Mr. John Brannigan, Director of Services.




Mr. Brian Connaire, Senior Executive Engineer.





Mr. Gerry Gillen, Senior Executive Officer
APOLOGIES:

Councillor John Duffy.




Ann Marie McKeon, Administrative Officer.
MEETINGS 

ADMINISTRATOR:
Ms. Anne Lee.

VOTE OF SYMPATHY.
On the proposal of Councillor M. Mulleady seconded by Councillor P.J. Reilly, it was unanimously agreed that a vote of sympathy be extended to the Coyle family, Edgeworthtown on the death of James, former County Councillor.

WELCOME TO PADDY MAHON, CHIEF EXECUTIVE.

The Cathaoirleach and members of the Municipal District welcomed Paddy Mahon, Chief Executive, to the Municipal District meeting.  They wished Paddy well in his new role as Chief Executive.

Paddy thanked the Cathaoirleach and Members for their welcome.  He stated that it is a privilege to be appointed Chief Executive of the Local Authority.  He referred to the various challenges and opportunities facing County Longford at this time and the important role of the Municipal Districts.  Paddy stated that he is looking forward to working with the members of Granard Municipal District.

ADOPTION OF MINUTES.

On the proposal of Councillor M. Mulleady seconded by Councillor P. Brady, the Minutes 
of Meetings of Granard Municipal District held on the 24th May 2016 were confirmed and 
adopted.

On the proposal of Councillor M. Mulleady seconded by Councillor P.J. Reilly, the Minutes 

of Meetings of Granard Municipal District held on the 28th May 2016 were confirmed and 
adopted.

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES.

None.
AREA ENGINEER’S PROGRESS REPORT.
B. Connaire outlined the details of the Area Engineer’s Progress Report, as circulated.

The following issues were raised by the members  -

· Street lining in Drumlish.

· Newtownforbes Road out of Drumish  - J. Brannigan confirmed that work will be carried out on this section of road, if additional funding becomes available.  It was noted that the members had agreed at a  previous meeting of the Municipal District that priority be given to this section of road, should additional funding become available.
· Funding for Local Improvement Schemes  -  pending additional funding.
· Hedgecutting  -  It was agreed that the Infrastructure and Environment Strategic Policy Committee draft a policy document regarding hedgecutting in the County.
2016 COMMUNITY GRANT SUPPORT SCHEME.

On the proposal of Councillor P. Brady seconded by Councillor P.J. Reilly, it was 

unanimously agreed to approve applications which were received under the Community Support Scheme, as circulated.  

It was agreed that the adopted list will be available on the Council’s website.

LOUGH OUGHTER/LOUGH ERNE JOINT DRAINAGE COMMITTEE.

The members reiterated the need for the reinstatement of the Lough Oughter/Lough Erne Joint Drainage Committee and the Rinn & Black Water Joint Drainage Committee.

On the proposal of Councillor L. McEntire seconded by Councillor P. Brady, it was unanimously agreed that a further letter be forwarded to the Department of Housing, Planning, Community & Local Government and Leitrim and Cavan County Councils regarding this issue.
PEDESTRIAN CROSSING IN BALLINALEE VILLAGE.

Councillor M. Carrigy again emphasised the need for a pedestrian crossing in Ballinalee Village and requested that this item remain on the Agenda for Municipal District meetings.

J. Brannigan referred to the fact that there is a crossroads located close to the area suggested which he stated would be an obstacle to the provision of a pedestrian crossing at this location.  Councillor Carrigy’s request will be reviewed by the Road Design Section.

NOTICES OF MOTIONS.
Traffic Calming in the Village of Lisryan.
The following Notice of Motion was proposed by Councillor P.J. Reilly  and seconded by Councillor P. Brady -

“I wish to put a motion forward to the meeting for the Council to install Traffic Calming in the village of Lisryan on the Edgeworthstown - Casltepollard Road as you approached the village on each side. 

B. Connaire stated that consideration will be given to this proposal when making applications for Low Cost Schemes at the end of the year.  If there is an issue with speeding, the Gardai should be requested, in the first instance, to enforce the speed limits.

It was agreed that a priority list for Low Cost Schemes will be prepared for consideration by the Municipal District.
Low Cost Safety Scheme.

The following Notice of Motion was proposed by Councillor Michael Carrigy and seconded by Councillor P. Brady -

“I call on Longford County Council to apply for a Low Cost Safety scheme to provide a safe crossing for pedestrians in Ennybegs Village.”

J. Brannigan stated that the street frontage through the village is very open with car parking and no footpaths. To improve pedestrian facilities will require the construction of a series of build outs at the roadside edge similar to Aughnacliffe.   Other schemes were also raised earlier in 2016 in Ennybegs namely, footpath to the Graveyard and the Ohill Junction improvement.  Consideration can be given to applying for Low Cost Safety Schemes for 2017. 
Digital Speed Signs at all Schools.

The following Notice of Motion was proposed by Councillor Michael Carrigy and seconded by Councillor P. Brady -
“ I call on Longford County Council to apply for funding to  provide digital speed signs at all schools in the county and give an update on my previous motion re signs at school bus pick up locations.”

The Guidelines for setting and managing speed limits in Ireland states that vehicle activated speed display signs should be left in place for a period not longer than three weeks. As such these signs should not be installed at each School.   In addition, many Schools (in urban locations) do not have an issue with the speeds of passing traffic. As such, in accordance with national guidelines, these signs should not be provided on a permanent basis at each School, but can be provided for short durations at locations where there is a requirement.   Funding for  a small number (possibly 2 signs) can be provided by the Municipal Areas or applied for with the Low Cost Safety Schemes.

It was noted that a reply is still outstanding from Bus Eireann regarding the Members request that Bus Eireann attend a meeting of the Municipal District regarding safety issues at school bus stops. 
Footpaths in Granard Municipal District.

The following Notice of Motion was proposed by Councillors Michael Carrigy, John Duffy and Pauric Brady and seconded by Councillor P.J. Reilly -

“I call on Longford County Council to provide funding to the Granard Municipal District to install new footpaths at various locations in the District.”
J. Brannigan stated that funding for the repair of footpaths on regional and local roads is only available from own resources. There is currently no funding available.
It was agreed that funding for village enhancement be considered further in conjunction with  Leader funding, when allocated. 
This concluded the business of the meeting.
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Signed: ____________________
             Anne Lee,

             Meetings Administrator.

Confirmed and adopted at Granard Municipal District Meeting held on the 
27th  September 2016.
Signed: _______________

             Cathaoirleach.
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